
From: Koenen, Barbara 
Sent: Monday, June 18, 2012 2:20 PM 
To: Berlin, Steve 
Subject: FW: honorarium 
 
Hi Steve, 
 
Thanks for your reply. 
Below you will see that my dept head, Commissioner Michelle Boone, has given me permission to accept 
the honorarium. 
It will be from LINC - Leveraging Investments in Creativity 
$500 
for a presentation for the Creative Communities convening in Kansas City on June 4, 2012. 
I presented on Economic Development and Information Networks for Artists. 
 
do you need anything else? 
 
B 
 
Barbara Koenen 
Director of Chicago Artists Resource 
Cultural Planning Division 
Chicago Department of Cultural Affairs and Special Events 
78 E. Washington, Chicago IL  60602 
312-744-7649 
barbara.koenen@cityofchicago.org 
www.chicagoartistsresource.org 
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